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Make Ansonia Rotary Meaningful

Francis H. Michaud Jr. – President 

Robert Rose - President Elect and - Secretary

Richard Knoll - Treasurer

Fred Ortoli - Sergeant at Arms

Judy Larkin-Nicolari-– Immediate Past President
Fellow Rotarians:  The Agenda for the April 28, 2009 Meeting will be as follows:
Pledge of Allegiance (FH Michaud); Invocation (A Wellin); and The Four Way Test (M Kirschbaum)
Fellowship and Luncheon; (See “Note Below” re February Rotarian Magazine.  I need to have you bring your copy to the next meeting). Thanks.
1. May is the Month for Incoming Officers to finalize their Plans for the New Year and to present them at an Assembly meeting.  It is also our District’s Convention Month – This year the Convention is being held at the Hyatt Regency in Newport, Rhode Island May 1 to May 3, 2009.  You’re President and his wife Judy will be attending the Convention and Hope to bring back at least three awards to honor the Ansonia Rotary Club.  Only through your cooperation and efforts during the last ten months will this be possible and I am proud to be able to represent you at this convention.  But you’re not off the hook yet because during the next two months we will be starting our new Member Drive and our “End Polio Now” program.  More info to follow but if this sounds interesting to you please call me to get on board with either of these programs.
2.  April is Magazine Month – To keep informed about the Rotarian experience you should read the “Rotarian” magazine every month.  As an example Paul Harris was born this month in 1868.    World   Health Day is April 7.  District and Presidential Citations are due April 15, 2009.  Keep on reading the “Rotarian” for more information.
March was Literacy Month - Around the World 137 million school-age children are illiterate.  Commemorate Literacy Month by doing something about it.  Read a Book to a Child to celebrate Theodor Geisel’s birthday.  Who is Theodor Geisel?  Answer: He is Doctor Spock.
February was World Understanding Month – Programs include “Gift of Life”, “International Youth Exchange”, World Community Service”, South Asia Pure Water Initiative” and many others.  Your involvement is what you make it.  See the Rotary District Directory (pages 48 & 49)
2. Membership Committee:  A Membership Minute (R Rose).  

Membership Committee has met to review Survey forms and set up a program for the year.  Goal is Net Five (5).  Four Week Membership Plan is in the preliminary stages for recruiting new members.  Identification of potential member has been made through the membership questionnaire and the next step is a personal invitation to those potential members to attend one of our meetings and to learn more about all the good works that Rotary does.
Cathy Ferreira-Golino is the Financial Services Manager at the People's United Bank in the Stop & Shop Store on Division Street in Ansonia. She was inducted into the Ansonia Rotary Club last week April 21, 2009.  Please introduce yourself to her and welcome Cathy as a member of the Ansonia Rotary Club.
Consider your role in Rotary and whether you wish to continue as an Ansonia Rotarian not only by the payment of your dues but by a commitment to become an active Rotarian and by actively participating in our Rotary meetings and programs.  Bring a Family Member to lunch or bring a Business acquaintance or a member of the Ansonia Community to lunch and introduce them to the Rotary Members.  We can continue this process as we go forward into 2009.
Contact R Rose or F Michaud to get on board this important committee.

3. Rotary Magazine Committee – Rotary Magazine Minute (S Reilly) – April – Archbishop Tutu on the Promise of U.S. Moral Authority; Paul Farmer: Save a Mother, Save Her Children and Planet Rotary!   March 2009; The New Literacy: It’s Like the Old Literacy Only Much Tougher; & Jane Goodall on Saving the Planet;   February 2009; Another reason to go to the International Rotary Convention in Birmingham, England, and The Illustrated Story of Polio; 
4.   Foundation Committee – RI Foundation Minute (R Knoll).   Ansonia Rotary Foundation Challenge – Exceed our Goal of $3,000.  President F Michaud noted that we have received $2,000 as of December 31, 2008 without counting our sustaining members program.  To date we have nine Sustaining Members who have made the commitment towards their Paul Harris Fellowship by pledging to pay at least $100. a year towards that goal.  If you knew and understood what our RI Foundation is doing for World Peace and Understanding you too would make your commitment to becoming a Paul Harris Member.  We need to have all members think about making the Sustaining membership commitment or honoring yourself or your spouse (significant other) with a Paul Harris award.
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April 28, 2009 – Alan R. Hurst – Past District Governor will speak to us about the Polio Plus Program, and his recent trip to Nigeria,  one of the last four polio endemic countries in the world.  Also the “End Polio Now” program.
JOINT PROJECT WITH DERBY/SHELTON ROTARY CLUB was approved at the August 26, 2008 meeting. This project involves marking a circular trail from Derby to Ansonia to Derby (“Beltline”) representing an original locomotive rail line.  There will be a trolley stencil that will be used to mark the Ansonia/Derby “Beltline” project.  In Ansonia the Stencil will contain the words “Ansonia” and “Beltline” and will be marked every tenth of a mile on the trail.  The stencils are now in and the paint is being ordered so that we can begin this project on the weekend of May 9, 2009.  This project encompasses history, recreation and health. The significance of the "Beltline" is that it was the loop that the trolley followed as it wound its way through Derby and Ansonia and was not only used for transportation, but it was also a popular place for leisurely walks and social interaction on the weekends - much like the Greenways of today.  The total route is about 3.5 miles, so it makes for a good workout.  If you want to volunteer for this project, to mark the walkway, contact F Michaud (732-2311).
5. Committee Structure and Committee Chairs – Members have been asked to Chair Committees volunteer to serve our Rotary Club for the year.  Everyone should get involved.  Committees at this Point in Time will be asked to present a Report:

a) Fund Raising: T Dillon, T Baklik and D Caruso;

b) Public Relations and Communications: H DiAdamo and S Reilly;


c) Foundation: R Knoll and F Michaud; 

d) Membership: F Michaud 

e) Youth Committee: J Yeager, M Kirschbaum, and C Merlone – New Generation Conference was held March 7, 2009 in Wallingford, CT at the Choate - Rosemary Hall School.  We had nine (9) students from Emmett O’Brien and two (2) students from Ansonia High School. 
We will meet for lunch with the Emmett O’Brien students on May 5, 2009 at their cafeteria and C Merlone has set up a luncheon meeting with the students from Ansonia High School on May 12, 2009 to share their experience at the conference.  Interact students will also be invited.
NOTE BELOW:


Need someone with Art expertise to start an Art Contest with the Ansonia High School Interact Club for our upcoming “END POLIO NOW’ PROGRAM which will be starting in May 2009.  The winning Posters will be displayed in local merchants’ stores along with Rotary International “End Polio Now” Collection boxes to solicit funds from the public, local merchants and corporations.  PLEASE BRING YOUR February “ROTARIAN MAGAZINE to the next meeting so that I can pass them out to the Merchants and the Public to give them information about Rotary International “End Polio Now” Program.
Want to serve on a committee?  Talk to the Members above and they will be happy to accommodate you.

7. Corporate Sponsorships – We got them for our Auction program and for our Civic Awards Program so we need to think of how we can get corporate sponsorships for our Community programs and Club programs and projects.  Need your ideas.   Polio Eradication Program –
END POLIO NOW.  Looking for corporate sponsors outside of the Rotary Family for the program to be getting under way in May 2009. 
8. Fundraisers - Wine tasting program (D. Caruso) or Beer Tasting program (J. Yeager) – discussion to be continued.  We could combine the Tasting Events with an Art Auction. Need ideas.
9. New Business –
10. Old Business
I hope to see you all there (April 28, 2009 Meeting) or to hear from you about any of the above items.   If you cannot attend the meeting on April 28, 2009 please call me (732-2311) or e-mail me (fhmcpa@sbcglobal.net) with your comments, questions, etc.

Make Ansonia Rotary Meaningful.  Make a Difference Every Day.

Yours in Rotary Service’
Frank
Upcoming Events:
Incoming Officers:










Robert Rose. – President
Rotary District Convention
  - President-Elect
Hyatt Regency on Goat Island




Harry DiAdamo - Secretary
May 1 to 3rd, 2009






Richard Knoll - Treasurer
Newport, Rhode Island
Fred Ortoli - Sergeant at Arms
Francis H. Michaud, Jr. -  


Immediate Past President

District Leadership Team Training
 

2009-2010 Committees


April 23, 2009

Sheraton Four Points

Meriden, CT

